Enquiries to: Information Team

Our Ref: FOI 485265



28 June 2019

Email: request-569600-c8c75ccc@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Traynor

## Freedom of Information Request 485265

Thank you for your recent request received on 11 June 2019. Your request was actioned under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 in which you requested the following information:-

Who is responsible for the rollout of Five G and when will residents be informed about the rollout and health and safety issues

## Response

Liverpool City Council confirms that it holds information relevant to the terms of your request, our response being set out below:-

There is not one person responsible for the roll out of 5G across Liverpool. As with the existing 3 and 4G networks it is expected that all the mobile phone operators will roll out 5G networks across the city. They will have to comply with any relevant planning regulations and people will be informed through that process.

Currently there is a 5G mesh network being developed across Kensington to provide health and social care services – this is not a cellular phone network. The local residents have been informed about the rollout.

Public Health England have stated that the 5G technology is safe and does not provide any extra risk to people.

This concludes our response.

The City Council will consider appeals, referrals or complaints in respect of your Freedom of Information Act 2000 and you must submit these in writing to





Informationrequests@liverpool.gov.uk within 28 days of receiving your response.

The matter will be dealt with by an officer who was not previously involved with the response and we will look to provide a response within 40 days.

If you remain dissatisfied you may also apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision about whether the request for information has been dealt with in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

The Information Commissioner's website is <a href="www.ico.gov.uk">www.ico.gov.uk</a> and the postal address and telephone numbers are:-

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK95AF. DX 20819. Telephone 0303 123 1113.

Email: <a href="mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk">mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk</a> (they advise that their email is not secure)

I trust this information satisfies your enquiry.

Yours sincerely

Information Team



